
Newsletter 
News from Mr Edwards-Grundy 

Values Awards 

 
Congratulations to all the children who last week were awarded a 

Values Certificate. 

Children all across the school are living out our Values in a wide 

range of ways and these do not go un-noticed. 

In Collective Worship on Friday it was also a joy to celebrate 

members of staff who have shown our Values. 

 

 

This week has seen the 80th anniversary of VE 

day. Across the nation young and old have 

remembered and celebrated that significant day in 

our history. 

As we have continued to think about our Value of 

Perseverance, there are many common links between 

that and those who endured the long years of war, 

navigating many hardships for the sake of peace. 

 

 
 

I was struck by something 

that the Archbishop of York, 

Stephen Cottrell said in his 

sermon in Westminster 

Abbey on Thursday. 

He said that ‘in Jesus Christ 

the barriers that divide us – 

barriers of prejudice, 

misunderstanding, 

sinfulness and exclusion are 

broken down. This is good 

news for the world.’ 

 

Week by week, not just in Collective Worship, but in 

the way that we treat each other in our classrooms, 

corridors and playgrounds we endeavour to live 

according to the Values that Jesus showed when he 

was on earth.  It is my belief that if we persevere in 

seeking to live by these Values we will indeed break 

down the barriers in our communities that so often 

hinder and hurt.  And that is something to celebrate all 

year round, not just on VE day! 

 



 

News from Around the School 

The children in Year 5 are continuing their learning about rainforests.  This week they have produced 

poems trying to use high-quality vocabulary and using metaphors, similes and personification. 

         

   

 



 

Changes to our outside area 

Friday morning was a very exciting time in school 

as children from our School Council and Eco-

Council were presented with an enormous cheque, 

to the value of £5000, from the Nationwide.   

The cheque has been awarded to the school 

following a bid submitted by school staff to fund 

changes to our outside area. 

In the coming weeks the money will be used to 

create a calmer space on our playground as well as 

to introduce plants that will increase biodiversity 

around the school site. 

 

 

 

Head lice 

Nits are a common problem across the school but we currently seem to have particularly high levels. 

We strongly recommend that children with long hair wear it tied back in school. 

Please do check your child’s hair for lice and eggs. Combing your child’s wet hair with a nit comb and 

with plenty of conditioner is a very effective way of removing lice and eggs, but it does need to be 

repeated regularly.  You can also buy products to treat the infestation. 

 

Loving, learning and 
flourishing in community 

Summer sun 

Next week is forecast to be warm and sunny! 

Please make sure that you have applied sun 

cream to your child before the start of the day.  

We also recommend that they have a sun hat 

to wear. Children should all have a named 

water bottle in school, this will be re-filled with 

water as necessary through the day. 

Cardigans and jumpers are soon removed in 

school – please name them so that they find 

their way back to your child.  Thank you. 


